CITY OF JANESVILLE

Special City Council Proceedings

November 24, 2020
The Janesville City Council met in special session on Tuesday, November 24, 2020 in the Council Chambers of City Hall at approximately 6:00 p.m. with Mayor Beenblossom in the Chair and Council Members Miller and Robinson present. Council Member Stapleton attended via phone. Absent was Council Member Worrell and McAllister. Also present were Joe Elsinger, P.E of MSA Professional Services and City Clerk Christa Kurtz.

Motion by Council Member Robinson and seconded by Council Member Miller approving to adopt the agenda as presented. Motion carried.
Council Member McAllister entered the meeting at 6:03 p.m.
Sands 3rd Addition:  Mr. Elsinger informed the Council they performed a review on the preliminary plat, and gave their recommendations to the planning and zoning commission. A few of the lot sizes are below the mandatory 10,000 square feet. There are also duplexes on the plans and those need to be requested. The P&Z commission has given these changes back to VJ Engineering for revisions to be made.
7th St Bridge Replacement Project: Mr. Elsinger informed the council the new bridge will possibly need to be raised 1-2 feet higher than the current bridge. Joe believes this can be done without getting into the Main Street intersection.
7th Street East Lift Station Project: Mr. Elsinger stated that start up should’ve happened by now, but has not due to the contractor overlooking it being their responsibility to request electrical service from MidAmerican. Mr. Elsinger is hoping for electrical services to be installed and startup to take place by mid to late December best case scenario. All else has been completed for the lift station project.
Motion by McAllister and seconded by Robinson to approve payment application #4 from Boomerang Corporation in the amount of $13,699.00. Roll Call Vote: Ayes - Stapleton, Miller, McAllister, and Robinson. Nays – None. Absent – Worrell. Motion carried.

Mayor Beenblossom, Council Member Robinson, and Mr. Elsinger discussed some options for connection fees for Sands 3rd Addition. Mr. Elsinger will put together a construction agreement with the difference options for the fees and present this to the council at a later date.

Wastewater Treatment Facility Improvement Design Project: Mr. Elsinger informed the council that they will find out in December if the City was awarded any grant money from the wastewater and drinking water financial assistance program. A final design meeting was held with Abby and Joe of MSA, Council Member Robinson, Mayor Beenblossom, and PWD Wrage in attendance. The estimated construction cost of the WWTF improvement project is 1.149 million including inflation and contingency. Construction is expected to start in the second half of 2021 mainly due to sludge removal and the best time for this to be done. Mr. Elsinger also stated that they are ready to apply for all the permits necessary to begin the project, which includes the DNR construction permit, the DNR/Army Corp Floodplain Permit, the Black Hawk County Floodplain Permit, and the Black Hawk County Special Permit. Mr. Elsinger brought it to the council’s attention that Black Hawk County requires facilities to be three feet above the 100-year floodplain. At this time MSA Professional Services will be submitting a plan to Black Hawk County that the generator be put on a platform that is raised three feet above the 100-year floodplain. They will submit that and wait to hear back if that will be sufficient.
Motion by Robinson and seconded by Miller to approve Mayor Beenblossom to sign the IDNR Wastewater Construction Permit Application and for City Clerk Kurtz to pay the $100 application fee to the Iowa DNR. Motion carried.

Motion by Robinson and seconded by Miller to approve Mayor Beenblossom to sign the IDNR Wastewater Construction Permit Schedule A. Motion carried.

Motion by Robinson and seconded by McAllister to approve Mayor Beenblossom to sign the Black Hawk County Special Permit and for City Clerk Kurtz to pay the $125 application fee to Black Hawk County. Motion carried.
Mr. Elsinger left the meeting at 6:25 p.m.

Resolved by McAllister and seconded by Stapleton to approve RESOLUTION #1712-20 – A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE STATE OF IOWA ANNUAL URBAN RENEWAL REPORT FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2020 and BREMER COUNTY TAX INCREMENT FINANCING REPORT FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2022.  Roll Call Vote:  Ayes – Stapleton, Miller, McAllister, and Robinson.  Nays – None. Absent – Worrell.  Resolution approved and adopted this 24th day of November 2020.

ATTEST:_______________________________  MAYOR __________________________________

Motion by Stapleton and seconded by Robinson to approve the Annual Finance Report for Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2020. Motion carried. 
Motion by Miller and seconded by Stapleton to approve Windstream’s All Construction in Right of Way Permit. Motion carried.
Motion by McAllister and seconded by Robinson to purchase a new 8’ snow bucket for the skidloader from Star Equipment for $1935.00 including delivery. Motion carried.

Motion by Miller and seconded by McAllister to approve Tatroe Electric’s bill for $150.00 for extra outlets placed in the Lion’s Club Shelter. Motion carried.

Motion by Miller and Seconded by McAllister approving to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting closed at 6:33 p.m.

ATTEST:  _______________________________  MAYOR: ________________________________

